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Commander’s Message 
The Sea Gals held their installation on March 19, 2009 
at the home of the Nelson’s.  The elected officers are 
(from right to left) Vi Licari – Secretary, Lamar Kuhlman 
– Treasurer, Lola Robertson – Vice President, and 

Barbara Nelson – President.  The Sea Gals perform a 
vital function in their support of the squadron from 
programming and food for District 13 host rooms to 
annual social events with entertainment and support of 
squadron functions.  This auxiliary unit is the only one of 
its kind that is still functioning throughout District 13.  
On behalf of the entire squadron we applaud their 
service and look forward to their continued support of 
The Valley Sail and Power Squadron.  They are always 
looking for new members.  Contact Barbara Nelson for 
further information 818-886-8725. 

J. Michael Kabo, JN 
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Treasurer’s Department 
This has been a busy past month for the Treasure. No, 
Squadron Paperwork was not the issue, it was the 
backyard Wedding of CDR Kristi Hoadley, S, to Eric 
Cascadden: 

 
Photo by Mike Elwood, Kristi’s neighbor. 

We are working on a new set of Prices for our classes 
and books which reflect the current Sales Tax rates. If 
you recall, they changed on April 1st, will change again 
on July 1st and again on October 1st unless our beloved 
Legislature makes additional changes. At this time, our 
Public Course Offerings prices will not be affected; 
however, some of the Learning Guides and other 
supplies will need to be changed. For Questions I can be 
reached at 818-843-4930. 

Hal Hoadley, AP 
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From the Desk of the SEO 
 

Since our last “The Full Deck” Bob Ward finished and 
passed Seamanship.  On May 5th our Spring ABC 3rd 
Edition Boating Class tested and all 5 students passed.  
Bob Ward was among those completing the course 
thereby solidified his Seamanship. 

On June 2nd, a VSE (Vessel Safety Examiner) Class will be 
offered.  Manual costs $5.00, the test is free.  The class 
is only two hours from 7 – 9 PM and will be held at the 
First United Methodist Church of Reseda at 18120 
Saticoy Street in Reseda (SW Corner of Lindley and 
Saticoy) parking entrance is from Lindley and the class 
will be held in Room # 7, the door will open at 6:30 PM.  
Become a Vessel Examiner for our Squadron. 

One June 9th, an ID Seminar for Instructors wishing to 
renew their Instructor Certification will be offered from 
7 – 9 PM, the Squadron has about 10 persons needing 
this Seminar. 

Please contact Ray Paul and let him know you are 
coming so that he has a sufficient number of handouts 
available.  There is NO Charge for this Seminar.   If you 
have not taken the full ID Class, that will be offered in 
the Fall, please wait until then.  The class will be held at 
the same site as the VSE Class above. 
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On June 16th, a Seminar on “Using GPS” will be offered 
from 7 – 9 PM.  Pre-registration is a must and the class 
is limited to the first 20 students.  Cost to USPS 
members is $25.00 and to non-members it is $50.00.  
This is advertised on the national website.  The class will 
be held at the same site as the VSE Class and ID Seminar 
above. 

I am looking to offer the Marine Radar Seminar in July 
and depending on my Sea Scout recruiting may offer 
another ABC 3rd Edition Boating Class also starting in 
July.   Depending upon requests may also offer a 
Seamanship class starting in August followed by a 
Piloting Class in the Fall.  Please talk to me about what 
you want to take.  I am trying to work out the 
particulars on an Advanced Piloting Class this Winter. 

I can be reached in any of the following ways: 
 
Cell:  818-462-6479 
Home:  818-996-0243 
Email:  cscout01@earthlink.net 
Mailing Address:  17216 Saticoy St. # 373, Van Nuys, CA 
91406 
Actual Address:  7439 Genesta Ave. Van Nuys, CA 91406 
 

Ray Paul, AP 

mailto:cscout01@earthlink.net�
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Introducing our newest members 
Ray Paul is relatively new to our squadron but he has 
established himself as a clear leader in our squadron.  
Thanks to his efforts with the latest boating class we 
have 3 new members to present: 
 
Walter (Wally) J. Gaworecki III  his spouse is Marie        
18550 Hatteras St # 19 
Tarzana, CA 91356 
323-363-5446 
wgaworecki@synergy.cc 
He has a 29’ power boat called “Double Dog” 
 
Dale S. Miller 
18 Oakmont Drive 
Los Angeles, CA 90049 
310-440-4957 
dmiller@higequity.com 
He has a 41’ Inboard 
 
Arthur (Art) J. Warschaw  his spouse is Helayne 
4800 Larkwood Avenue 
Woodland Hills, CA 91364 
818-591-0460 
ajwcfp@msn.com 
He has a 41’ Inboard boat called “IL DANZA” 
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Upcoming Events 
June 

2 
(Tuesday) 

Vessel Examiner Class United Methodist 
Church of Reseda 

9 
(Tuesday) 

Instructor Development 
Seminar (for renewal) 

United Methodist 
Church of Reseda 

13 
(Saturday) 

BBQ Dinner with program Robertson’s Home 
10615 Atlanta Ave 
Northridge 

16 
(Tuesday) 

GPS Seminar United Methodist 
Church of Reseda 

   

July 
 No Executive/Membership 

meeting 
 

TBA Marine Radar Seminar United Methodist 
Church of Reseda 

TBA ABC 3rd Edition Boating Class United Methodist 
Church of Reseda 

24 
(Thursday) 

D13 Council Meeting Cabrillo Beach 
Yacht Club  
San Pedro 

August 
15 

(Saturday) 
Dinner meeting with guest 
speaker 

DeBell Golf Course 
Burbank 

TBA Seamanship Class United Methodist 
Church of Reseda 

23 
(Saturday) 

D13 Isthmus Cruise Catalina 

28 
(Thursday) 

D13 Council Meeting Cabrillo Beach 
Yacht Club  
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San Pedro, CA 

September 
3 

(Thursday) 
Executive/Membership 
meeting (no program) 

Galpin Ford 
Classroom 

9 (Wed) – 
12 (Sat) 

USPS Governing Board 
Meeting 

Kansas City, MO 

15 
(Saturday) 

Cardboard Boat Regatta Lake Lopez 

25 
(Thursday) 

D13 Council Meeting Cabrillo Beach 
Yacht Club  
San Pedro, CA 

TBA Piloting Class United Methodist 
Church of Reseda 

TBA Auxiliary Fall Party TBA 
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June Barbeque 

 

Join us for an evening of 
friendship and great food!  

Saturday June 13, 2009 

1830 Saloon opens 

1930 Dinner 

2030 Program (TBA) 

Location 
Robertson’s Ranch 
10615 Atlanta Avenue 
Northridge, CA  91326 

 

RSVP to Marv Nelson @ 818-886-8725 
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